Meeting Notes – May 20, 2025

The LaFayette Rotary Club continued its annual tradition of trash pick-up along two miles of Chambers County roads on Tuesday, May 20, 2025.  

This activity is sponsored by the Chambers County Commission and serves as a fund-raiser for the club.  Several Rotarians participated in the trash pick-up this year, not all of whom are pictured in the photos.  In the group picture, from left to right, are Steve Wheeler (president), Maci Gregory, Scott Frazer, Faye Seroyer, Stanley Tucker, Butch Busby, Dori Harmon (president-elect), Allen Tucker and DeAnna Hand.  Not pictured are Steven Dobbs, Scott Perkins, and Diane Sherriff.

Proceeds are used to fund local service projects, such as the Christmas gift bags given to the LaFayette Nursing Home and LaFayette Extended Care each year.  Trash pick-up began on Highway 48, just past the city limit sign, heading west out of town for a mile.  The second mile began at the city lake and went westward to the crossroads, a little over a mile.  This is the third year that LaFayette Rotary has participated in this project.

Diane Sherriff
